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SALES 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
STOP RETAIL SALES and DELIVERY 

Suzuki Motor Corporation has determined that a safety defect exists 
in certain 2019 & 2020 Burgman 200 (UH200AL9/M0) models: 

Model VIN VIN 

UH200AL9 MLCCH41A9K1600035 

UH200AMO 
MLCCH41A9L1600005 MLCCH41A4L1600039 
MLCCH41A8L1600058 MLCCH41A6L1600060 
MLCCH41A0L1600135 

Suzuki Motor Corporation is initiating a safety recall campaign to address potential fuel leakage. Due to an 
error in manufacturing the fuel supply line, the inner diameter of the fuel line may be larger than the design 
specification. Fuel hoses with this condition may have a loose connection with the metal fuel hose attachment 
pipe.  In the worst case, fuel may leak at the connection point with the metal attachment pipe. 

Technical Service Bulletin: 
Initial Service information regarding this safety recall will be provided in a Technical Service Bulletin the week 
of August 13, 2021. 

Parts Availability: 
Suzuki Motor USA, LLC (“SMO”) will provide additional information regarding parts availability in a Technical 
Service Bulletin referenced above. 

Customer Notification: 
SMO expects to notify retail customers of this safety recall by the week of August 20, 2021. 

Speedometer Recall Reminder: 
Burgman 200 scooters affected by this fuel hose recall may also be affected by a Speedometer Recall that is 
described in Service Bulletin GV/AN/UH No. 055 (May 20, 2021). When you perform the fuel hose recall service 
on a UH200AL9 or UH200AM0, please use the Vehicle History function of Suzuki Connect to determine if the 
scooter also requires the Speedometer Recall service. If so, order the necessary parts, perform the recall 
service, and submit a warranty request as described in the bulletin. 

https://www.suzukiconnect.com/stellent/groups/Motorcycle/documents/Bulletin/SUZ_015630.pdf
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Consequences of Non-Compliance: 
ALL NEW SUZUKI VEHICLES IN DEALER INVENTORY THAT ARE SUBJECT TO A RECALL OR 
CUSTOMER SATISFACTION CAMPAIGN INITIATED BY SMO MUST BE REPAIRED BEFORE THESE 
VEHICLES ARE SOLD OR DELIVERED BY THE DEALER TO THE RETAIL CUSTOMER. FAILURE TO DO 
SO IS A VIOLATION OF FEDERAL LAW, THE SUZUKI POWERSPORTS DEALER SALES AND SERVICE 
AGREEMENT (THE “DEALER AGREEMENT”), AND SMO’S SALES POLICY REGARDING FACTORY 
SAFETY RECALL OR SAFETY MODIFICATION PROGRAMS (THE “POLICY”). A COPY OF THE POLICY 
IS AVAILABLE ON SUZUKI CONNECT FOR YOUR REFERENCE.  
 
FURTHER, FAILURE TO COMPLY WITH THE INSTRUCTIONS OF SMO REGARDING COMPLIANCE 
WITH RECALLS OR OTHER SAFETY OR PRODUCT IMPROVEMENT CAMPAIGNS OR PROGRAMS, 
AND/OR FAILURE TO MAKE A GOOD FAITH EFFORT TO COMPLY WITH THE FEDERAL CLEAN AIR 
ACT, THE NATIONAL TRAFFIC AND MOTOR VEHICLE SAFETY ACT, THE CONSUMER PRODUCT 
SAFETY ACT, OR ANY OTHER LAWS, ORDERS, RULES, OR REGULATIONS REGARDING RECALLS 
OR OTHER SAFETY OR PRODUCT IMPROVEMENT CAMPAIGNS OR PROGRAMS CONSTITUTES A 
BREACH OF THE DEALER AGREEMENT AND IS A VIOLATION OF SMO POLICY REFERENCED ABOVE. 
A DEALER MAY BE HELD RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY PRODUCT DAMAGE AND/OR PERSONAL 
INJURIES RESULTING FROM SUCH FAILURE. 
 
If you need any additional information, please contact the Suzuki TECH LINE (at 714-996-7480) or your 
Technical Service and Parts Manager (TSPM). We apologize for this inconvenience and will do everything 
possible to resolve this situation as quickly as possible. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and understanding. 

 
Chris Coons 
Senior Manager, Motorcycle Sales Planning and Administration 
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